Apprenticeships (England) Update

Richard Review of Apprenticeships 
In his independent report Doug Richard calls on the government calls to improve the quality of apprenticeships and make them more focused on the needs of employers.

His recommendations include:
· Redefining apprenticeships: They should be targeted only at those who are new to a job or role that requires sustained and substantial training. 
· Focusing on the outcome of an apprenticeship - what the apprentice can do when they complete their training - and freeing up the process by which they get there. Trusted, independent assessment is key. 
· Recognised industry standards should form the basis of every apprenticeship. 
· All apprentices should reach a good level in English and math’s before they can complete their apprenticeship. 
· Government funding must create the right incentives for apprenticeship training. The purchasing power for investing in apprenticeship training should lie with the employer. 
· Greater diversity and innovation in training - with employers and government safeguarding quality.

Download the summary
Download the full report

Traineeships
Employers consistently say that they are concerned that young people often lack the right skills and attitudes when they apply for an apprenticeship or other employment. Yet many young people, including those who are currently not in education, employment or training (NEET), are highly motivated by work, or the prospect of it. 

The government is keen to introduce a new traineeships programme which would support young people, aged 16-24, to develop the skills they need to impress potential employers and to secure and succeed in employment, including apprenticeships. 

Traineeships would offer young people the opportunity to undertake a substantial work placement and work skills training, alongside support to improve their English and math’s. Depending on the young person’s needs, a range of other support and flexible training may be offered to help them develop their skills and progress quickly onto an apprenticeship or secure other employment. 

It will provide a tailor-made package of support to give young people the skills to compete in the job market with more experienced adults.  A traineeship could become a crucial stepping stone to an apprenticeship - a job with training to industry standards - or other jobs, for those young people who currently lack the necessary skills.

The length of a traineeship would reflect the specific needs of participants, but they are expected to last around six months.

It is proposed that the programme will include:
· High-quality work experience
· Studies in English and Math’s for those who need them
· Work preparation training (for example writing a CV or preparing for an interview)

Government have set out their ideas for introducing traineeships from September 2013. 
Read the discussion paper: Traineeships: supporting young people to develop the skills for apprenticeships and other sustained jobs

